TENNIS TOURNAMENTS - The tournaments have started between the Blue and Gold teams. The weather has delayed the matches so we have just started. Mr. Wolfe has posted on the bulletin board a list of players and who plays who. So far, Arthur Ster, Curt Jeschke, Tom Christensen, and Phil Currie have won matches in the first round. - Allan Tucker

READING - The subject of reading has differed a lot from last year. The new system we have is that we have all divided into different groups. We got in these groups by taking all kinds of different tests. If you were in the eighth grade and did better in ninth grade reading, you could take ninth grade reading instead of eighth grade reading. Of course, you can always go down to lower grades if your reading is not that good. If you do very well in a group you may go on to another group. It might take six weeks, half a year, or you might stay in that group for a whole year. - Bill Price

FRENCH - I find French an interesting subject. I had never taken French except a few words like "Oui" (yes) and "Non" (no). I think it is so interesting that it is fun if you learn the vecabulary as you go. Our teacher is Mr. Matheson. We have French on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday every week. - Steve Taylor

PHYSICAL EDUCATION - We have a new physical education program at our school this year. Everybody in the school has to go up to the playfield for fifteen minutes of calisthenics everyday. After this most boys play football and field hockey. Some of the boys are excused to go play tennis while others have to work off marks which they received for the day. - Arthur Ster

LATIN - In Latin I this year we are privileged to have a new text, "Using Latin," It is very colorful and put together exceptionally well. At the beginning of each lesson a paragraph in Latin is presented for translation. Following this is the lesson's new vocabulary words, the words of a certain part of speech are listed together. Next, comes the grammar rules to be learned for the lesson. Usually, all vocabulary and grammar new to the lesson are used in the paragraphs to be translated. Invariably, these articles have been interesting and true to actual history. We are fortunate to have as our Latin instructor, Mrs. Donald C. Wolfe. - Rick Funk.

ENGLISH - This year in the ninth grade our English is a little different. As far as spelling, each boy maintains a level in which he studies until he knows it. Then he may graduate to a higher level. We have vocabulary books which give us different types of vocabulary work. Also we have language books which give us different types of language work such as dictionary work, spelling work, and grammar. Jim Delpach and the fact the second of these

LIBRARY - This year Mr. Rhine's old office has become the new library and likewise the old library has become Mr. Rhine's new office. Mrs. Wolfe has put cards in the books and arranged a card catalog for them to make it less time consuming to find and sign out the book you wish to read. Magazines are in the library. Both last year and this year all books given to the library for birthdays or anyother holiday have the donors name in them.

-Mark Crosby

YOUTH MEETINGS - There is a youth meeting being held at one of the churches in Princeton on Sunday night. Last Sunday Dave Huggins, David Carter, Bill Price, Nat Wordell, and Rick Finkbeiner went to the meeting. They all said they loved it.

They sang songs from a hymnal. Then they talked about rules they should have to keep order in the meetings. One of the girls wrote the rules down. I think one reason why the boys like it so much was because of the refreshments and the cute girls. One of the girls